
 

 

 

 Dear Parents/Carers, 

Thank you for your attendance at all of our face to face meetings and workshops we’ve had over the last few weeks. 

The information session for our new wraparound care providers 4 Community Trust (4CT) was extremely well  

attended and we are on track and working hard on all the actions required to support a smooth transition.  

Yesterday, Miss Dale delivered a really informative workshop on Protective Behaviours in school. Thank you to those 

that attended; we do hope you found it useful. A leaflet on our RSHE and Protective Behaviours curriculum will be 

sent to Parents/Carers shortly. 

Elsewhere, over the last two weeks, we have hosted a Nursery Wellcomm workshop, a Year 1 Parent Phonic  

Workshop and Year 2 have been on a walk of the local area linked to their Geography topic. 

Forthcoming Parents’ Evening - it would appear our new way of booking online is making a really big difference to the number of  

Parents/Carers signing up for appointments; 65% of Parents/Carers have made an appointment so far. It is such an important  

opportunity for you to talk about educational achievement and barriers but also well-being and other issues linked to your child.  

Mrs Van Straaten always enjoys having 
pupils come to celebrate their  
successes in 
class. 

Thank you to 

Year 6 for  

sharing  

Sienna’s  

English work 

from last 

week. 
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Best regards, Ms Walsh—Headteacher 

Nursery would like to ask for donations of old/unwanted Christmas decorations for their  
Christmas grotto this year. Please bring any donations to the School Office. Thank you. 

KS1 SATs 

As you may be aware, Year 2 pupils have previously undertaken Key Stage 1 Statutory  

Assessment Tests (SATs). This year, it has been announced that these have now become optional 

for schools and therefore, it is up to each individual school whether to participate in these or not.  

At Temple Meadow, we have decided that we will not be participating in the optional KS1 SATs 
this academic year. We strongly feel that this is in the best interests of our pupils' mental health 
and well-being and instead, will be adopting a more informal testing approach to gather data to 
inform our end of Key Stage 1 teacher assessments. These are reported in pupils’ end of year 
school reports. 

To support pupils’ transition to Year 3, we will be using previous KS1 test materials, alongside 
our internal assessment systems, to support our end of year judgements. Pupils will complete  
assessments during summer 2, when the full Year 2 curriculum has been delivered and  
embedded. These will be undertaken in a way that is appropriate to pupils’ needs, such as in 
small groups, rather than under the strict testing conditions previously associated with KS1 SATs 
that we feel is highly unnecessary for pupils aged 6 and 7. A separate letter has been sent to out 
Year 2 Parents/Carers. 

MFL Curriculum 

As a staffing team, we decided to change our language and reinvigorate the MFL curriculum. MFL 
is explicitly taught in Key Stage 2, as per the National Curriculum. However, at Temple Meadow, 
we have also chosen to expose EYFS and KS1 pupils to MFL to provide an understanding and 
interest into different cultures and to provide a prior knowledge for their transition into Year 3. 

Therefore, we have chosen to teach French as our Modern Foreign Language. In making this  
decision, many different factors were taken into consideration such as teaching staff's prior 
knowledge, languages taught in secondary schools and real life applications. 

French is the second most widely learned foreign language after English, being taught in every 
country of the world. It is also the fifth most widely spoken language in the world. In addition, we 
wanted to teach a language that not only would be useful in the future and provide our pupils 
with a good foundation for moving to secondary school, but that represented our school  
population. 

Quality of Nursery Teaching 

I’m celebrating the quality of teaching in 

our Nursery. As you know, this year our 

Nursery teaching team is Mrs Bayley 

and Mrs Lowe; both sharing the  

teaching week, supported by Miss  

Pearson. I wish you could see what I see 

in terms of the incredible high-quality  

provision linked to teaching and  

learning. They are so nurturing; the 

resources used for teaching are so  

imaginative and there is so much fun, 

excitement and joy whenever I visit the 

team.  

This week it was so lovely to hear so 

many giggles, squeals and see  

concentrating faces as they thought, 

processed and responded to various 

activities. 



 

A reminder that all of our important dates feature 

on our School Website. 

 

Any changes to dates/times are updated  

immediately via the website which means what you see is  

always live information. To find the dates, simply head to our 

website, click Parents & Carers then Calendar of Dates. 












